
 

 

 

 

Administrative Services  Capitol Police  Criminal Justice Assistance  Emergency Management  Homeland Security 

Emergency Response Commission  State Fire Marshal  Investigations  Highway Patrol  Office of Traffic Safety  Parole and Probation 

Records and Technology   Board of Parole Commissioners  Training  Office of Professional Responsibility 

 

 

 

Nevada Highway Patrol 
https://nhp.nv.gov  

Like us on Facebook  follow us on Twitter 
April 28, 2015 

 

Trooper Jim Stewart  

Nevada Highway Patrol – Central Command   

Public Information Officer 

jstewart@dps.state.nv.us 

775-753-1253 or 775-720-8526 

 

Media Release   
 

Studded Snow Tires 

Need To Be Removed By April 30 
 

     CARSON CITY, Nev. –The Nevada Department of Transportation and the Nevada Highway 

Patrol are reminding motorists that studded snow tires need to be removed by April 30. 

     By Nevada law, studded snow tires are only permitted in use between October 1 and April 30. 

Retractable studded snow tires are allowed throughout the year with tire studs retracted from 

May 1 through September 30. 

     While studded tires can provide additional traction in snow and ice, the metal studs wear and 

deteriorate dry road surfaces. The use of studded tires is said to cost taxpayers nationwide 

millions of dollars in road wear every year. Tire chains installed when required during winter 

weather or mud and snow tires are an alternative to studded tires. 

     NDOT carefully prioritizes repaving and other preservation work on state roads for the most 

efficient use of taxpayer funds, and Nevada state roads are often ranked as some of the nation’s 

smoothest. Yet, the department estimates that nearly $662 million would be needed to bring all 

5,000 miles of state-maintained road to fair or better condition. 

     “Safety is our top priority, and we want all drivers to use tire traction control devices during 

winter conditions,” NDOT Public Information Officer Meg Ragonese explained. “But, we also 

want to remind motorists that removing studded tires through the spring and summer is not only 

required by law, but an important way to help reduce wear and tear and maintain state roads.” 
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